
April 11, 2019 Meeting Minutes 

North State Barrel Racing Association held a meeting Thursday April 11th at Eagles Nest Pizza 

in Cottonwood. Those in attendance included: 

 

Ryan Jarrett 

Diane Link 

Karena Mayer 

Carolee Williams 

Representatives from the Senior Nutrition Program 

 

6:34 PM: A motion to begin the meeting was proposed by Ryan Jarrett, seconded by Karena 

Mayer, and approved unanimously.   

President’s Report:  

The 50/50 Raffle was a big success and something that the club will continue to do in the future. 

Jonie Bravos reached out to Ryan to see if the club would be interested in putting on WCBRA 

races this year, and co-sanctioning NSBRA. The club discussed this and decided that as a club 

we will only be putting on NSBRA prime races, but we will co-sanction if someone wanted to 

produce any WCBRA races there.  

Vice President’s Report: N/A 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

 

Period for March 1st – March 31st 

Beginning balance on March 1st - $11,977.30 

Ending balance on March 31st - $11,597.81 

Balance as of 4/11/19 (Date of Meeting) - $18,978.29 

Savings account balance - $2604.13 

 

Points and Membership: 

There are now 185 members. The club discussed what should be done if a new member does not 

submit their horses’ papers within the allotted time frame. It was decided that we will allow a 

member to receive race attendance credit, but no points will be awarded.  

Old Business: 

The May 4th race will be canceled due to too many date conflicts. Tuesday, May 14th will be the 

Redding Rodeo jackpot. Details of the upcoming Budlight 3000 and the Spring Classic were 

discussed.  

Karena volunteered to put out our year end saddle bids on to the Facebook and website. Details 

such as the price, availability, pictures, and type/style will need to be included in the bid. A 

tentative date of May 31st is when the bids will need to be placed.  



New Business: 

The Senior Nutrition Program attended this meeting in order to inquire about doing a fundraiser 

barrel race to support the Meals on Wheels program. Currently their funding is limited through 

their contract, and supported from the contract budget plus senior donations. They are looking to 

fundraise in order to serve more meals to the elderly. If they were able to raise $1,000 it would 

make about 300 meals. Ryan explained the overhead costs of producing a barrel race (venue, 

tractor, etc.) and it was decided it would be most profitable for them if they could get the facility 

donated to support the cause. There is no definite time frame for the race as of now, but winter 

time or early spring were discussed as possible dates.   

8:00 PM – A motion was made to end the meeting by Ryan Jarrett, and seconded by Karena 

Mayer.  

 

 


